SEPTEMBER, 1976

P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

ASHRAE ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT

Date:

Tuesday, September 21, 1976

Place:

Carleton Golf & Yacht Club,

Manotick, Ontario

Price:

\$20.00 for Golf, Meal and Prizes.

\$10.00 for meal only

Meal:

Hot and Cold Buffet - Served at 6:30 P.M.

Starting times between 11:30 a.m. and 1:30

p.m.

Contact Charles Hobbs at 225-6974 for tee-

off times and tickets.

Persons purchasing tickets by Friday, Sept.

17th will be eligible for the Early Bird Draw.

BRING A GUEST AND ENJOY THE DAY!!!!

MONTREAL CHAPTER'S 40th ANNIVERSARY

The Montreal Chapter will be celebrating its 40th Anniversary on Monday, September 13. The Ottawa Valley Chapter offers congratulations and best wishes to our sister Chapter with which we have had such close and happy ties since receiving our own Charter in 1952. We have been advised that Ottawa Valley Chapter members will be welcome to attend the regular monthly dinner meeting of the Montreal Chapter on this special anniversary (6:00 p.m. Ruby Foo's Restaurant, \$10.00 per person). If you wish to attend you should immediately advise Ross Barber, Administrative Secretary, 514-849-1269, so that reservations can be made.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

I wish to begin my first message as your President with a salute to last year's Board of Governors and Chapter Committees. Under the leadership of Charlie Hobbs, the Ottawa Valley Chapter won a Presidential Award of Excellence with a point score among the highest in Region 2. This is a credit to all involved in the operation of the Chapter in 1975/76. Our new Society President, Bill Chapman, has chosen Continuing Excellence as his theme for 1976/77 and has instituted a new point scoring system for the Presidential Award, which will present a challenge to your new Board and Committees, as well as to the Chapter as a whole.

Your new Executive has been working throughout the summer and all Chapter Committees are now active. Special Events under Roy Beckman has organized the annual golf tournament and a good turnout is anticipated for this first event of the year. Dalt McIntyre and his Program Committee have begun their planning and will be glad to have your views on the important matter of program topics for our Chapter meetings. Education and Manpower under John Legault has already initiated meetings with staff and students of the local educational institutions. Other Committees are beginning their work, including membership under Ray Young. All activities require the support of the Chapter but everyone can become involved in supporting the vital effort to retain current members and to attract new ones

Finally, we should not forget that we are a part of a larger Regional and Society operation, to which we can contribute and from which we can benefit. We have a new Region 2 Chairman, Mr. George Menzies, and we can look forward to meeting him at an early Chapter meeting and to hearing his message on developments at the Regional and Society levels as they relate to our Chapter.

Grant Wilson

ASHRAE OTTAWA VALLEY CHAPTER

BOARD OF GOVERNORS 1976-77

President **Grant Wilson** Vice President Jim Black Bob McKee Secretary Treasurer Ralph Warring Past President Charlie Hobbs Governor Mike Acton Roy Beckman Governor Governor **Bruce Findlay**

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 1976-77

Research - Charlie Hobbs
Constitution & Bylaws - Lorne Wilson
Program - Dalt McIntyre
C.R.C. Action - Jim Black
Publicity - Bob McKee
Newsletter - Gabriel Laszlo
Roster - Cliff Rogers

Fellowship &

Accommodation - Gordon Hayball Greeters - Dwayne Mattson

Technical & Energy

Conservation - Bruce Findlay
Membership - Ray Young
Education & Manpower - John Legault
Special Events - Roy Beckman
Telephone - William Baldwin